

Parish Clerk/RFO: J Wilson
 106 Foxglove Crescent
 St Merryn
 Cornwall
 PL28 8TQ
clerk@stisseyparishcouncil.gov.uk
stisseyparishcouncil.gov.uk

DRAFT MINUTES

**St Issey and Little Petherick Working Party Meeting held on 18th September 2023
 in Little Petherick Village Hall at 7:30pm**

Ref		Action
055/23/ WP	Persons Present: P Hammett (Chair), A Heard, K Hawkins, E Ballard, A Chadwick, G Hawkins, G Henwood, C Ivins, J Wilson (Clerk).	
056/23/ WP	Apologies: None.	
057/23/ WP	Declarations of Interest / Dispensations applied for from Members: None.	
058/23/ WP	Working Party Meeting Minutes 19th June 2023 It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Working Party held on 19 th June, having been previously circulated, and taken as read, be approved. All agreed and P Hammett signed the minutes.	
059/23/ WP	To NOTE any matters arising from the Minutes: It was agreed not to hold a Funday this year as there were not enough volunteers to be able to run it. Wendy Buckthought agreed to help next year if a Funday goes ahead in 2024.	
060/23/ WP	Community News Magazine Next newsletter will be issued on 1 st October. Any items for the newsletter need to be in by next week. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Items providing dates of Parish Council monthly meetings and information on how to report potholes to Cornwall Council to go in this issue. • Printer for the Community Newsletter – KH will get some prices and report back at the October meeting. 	<p>Andy & Geri</p> <p>J Wilson</p> <p>K Hawkins</p>
061/23/ WP	Play Park Equipment refurbished by Mark and Anthony – PH will put something in the newsletter about this to thank them for their hard work and time spent on this.	P Hammett.

062/23/ WP	The Parish Council is not a trustee of the Play Park – the Parish Council rep has provided some information, and we will await information from their Trustees/Committee on any further issues/updates.	Play Park trustees
063/23/ WP	<p>To CONSIDER holding events for the children of the parish for the following and RESOLVE on any action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Halloween – it was agreed that it was too late to arrange anything for this year and also the 31st is a weekday so not easy to arrange an evening event. • Christmas – AC to report back on whether Camel Creek could help out again this year. 	A Chadwick
064/23/ WP	<p>To CONSIDER any other events for the future and RESOLVE on any action.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • D-Day 80th Anniversary on 6th June 2024 Suggestions were – an old time show for the summer with an old-fashioned fete To report back with ideas at the October meeting. Look into what other parishes are doing to mark this anniversary. 	All
065/23/ WP	<p>Items for next meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Christmas event • D-Day Anniversary Event • Play Park – To report on any updates 	
066/23/ WP	<p>Date of next meeting: Monday 16th October at 7:30pm in the Little Petherick Village Hall.</p>	
067/023/ WP	There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7:59 pm.	

Signed: _____ (Chairman)

Date: _____